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INDEPENDENCE DAY 

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 
Independence Day (July 4) falls on 

a Wednesday this year. 

ALL TOWN OFFICES  

CLOSED ON JULY 4 

Monday, July 2—North Side Trash 
& Yard Waste 

Tuesday, July 3—South Side Trash 
& Yard Waste 

Wednesday, July 4 

 NO Refuse Pick-up 

Thursday, July 5 – North Side Re-
fuse & Bulk (regular pickup), AND 
Recycling pickup (north and south) 

Friday, July 6—South Side Refuse 
& Bulk (regular pickup) 

 

IMPORTANT PEPCO 
TELEPHONE NUM-

BERS 

English Speaking  

Customers 

CALL (202) 872-3432  

TO REPORT 

Downed Wires, Burning Wires, Struck 
Poles or Life Threatening Electrical 

System Situations 

CALL (877) 737-2662 TO REPORT 

Power Outages   

CALL (877) 737-2662 TO REPORT 

Report Street Light Out  

(Need Pepco Pole Number and 

house  number of nearest house) 

Hard of Hearing Customers 

TTY (202) 872-2369 

Spanish Speaking Customers 

CALL (202) 872-4641 por  

Servicio en Espanol  

Languages other than English or 

Spanish  

CALL (202) 833-7500 

Customers with Emergency Medical  

or Life Support Equipment or Special 

Needs 

CALL (202) 833-7500 FOR  

Registration to be on Priority List 

   

PUBLIC HEARING 

59
th

 AVENUE  

ACCESS 

July 11 Town Meeting 
 

The Town Council will hold a pub-
lic hearing on limiting access to 
59

th
 Avenue from Greenbelt Road 

at 8:00 pm on July 11. As a result 
of the recent opening of a 7-
Eleven store at 5815 Greenbelt 
Road, there has been renewed 
concern about increased cut-
through traffic on 59

th
 Avenue. 

Currently, the following options are 
currently on the table and the 
Town Council is open to other 
ideas: 

1.  Closing the southbound lane on 
59

th
 Avenue at the line of the first 

residential homes. No traffic would 
be able to enter 59

th
 Avenue from 

Greenbelt Road, but traffic could 
exit onto Greenbelt Road. 

2.  Closing 59
th
 Avenue entirely at 

the line of the first residential 
homes. No traffic could enter from, 
or exit onto Greenbelt Road. 59

th
 

Avenue would only be accessible 
from Seminole Street. 

The Town Council especially 
wants to hear from the residents of 
59

th
 Avenue and adjacent streets. 

If you cannot attend you may send 
in written testimony to Town Ad-
ministrator Edward Murphy at 
5700 Berwyn Road, Berwyn 
Heights, MD; or email him at con-
tact@town.berwyn-heights.md.us. 

OBITUARY 
 

Anne Marlene Carlson of Ber-

wyn Heights passed into rest after 

a long battle with colorectal can-

cer on Thursday, May 31, 2012 at 

11 am.  No interment ceremony 

and no flowers please.  She leaves 

behind a sister in Germany and 

husband, Jack Carlson of Berwyn 

Heights. 301-474-7091. 
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that was blocking his driveway. MPT 
Wilkinson also received a comment 
about the County non-emergency num-
ber and about sidewalks.  

Four Cities agenda: The following items 
were proposed for the 4 Cities agenda: 
Street sweeper retrofitting and operating 
procedures; Greenbelt Station develop-
ment update; Greenbelt Middle School 
hours and busing; joint grant writing; 
Sustainable Maryland update. 

Bulletin cover (added item): The follow-
ing items were approved for the June 
Bulletin cover: Town-wide yard sale and 
tipping day headlines; jump for Volunteer 
Appreciation Dinner. 

Greenbelt Station development agree-
ment: TA Murphy highlighted the latest 
revisions to the agreement. In Section 1 
of the agreement a table was added, 
which breaks down $1 million in compen-
satory payments to the Town of Berwyn 
Heights for traffic and safety impacts by 
type of units to be built. With the econ-
omy remaining flat, retail units may not 
be built anytime soon. If that is the case, 
payments based on retail units built will 
be redistributed to residential units. How-
ever, regardless of changes to the num-
ber or type of units built, the total amount 
of the compensation will remain the 
same. Section 1 further specifies that 
payments will be made at the time build-
ing permits are pulled. Mayor Calvo said 
that he would like the payment to be 
made at the time the developer sells the 
land to a builder or, if the land is not sold, 
at the time building permits are pulled. 
He does not want the Town to have to 
wait for payments until building permits 
are issued or keep track of the building 
permit process. If payments are not 
made on time, he would like to add a 
provision stating that interest will be 
charged for outstanding payments. 

Town Attorney Shay proposed to take 
out Section 2, which acknowledges that 
the developer may purchase properties 
on Branchville Road with the Town re-
taining the right to approve access to 
Branchville Road. TA Murphy recom-
mended leaving it in because the rede-
velopment of Branchville Road properties 
would likely entail improvements to the 
road. Mayor Calvo said that he, too, 
wants to keep this section, mainly be-
cause it gives the Town the right to con-
trol access to Branchville Road. 

Renumbered Sections 9 and 10 have 
been added and state that the north core, 
owned by WMATA, and south core, 
owned by CRM Mid-Atlantic Properties, 
are now separate entities without any of 
the joint liabilities or obligations set forth 
in the original 2005 agreement. The re-

numbered and revised Section 17 states 
that the agreement shall be binding on 
any heirs, successors or assigns. In re-
numbered Section 22 language was 
added to specify that any modification of 
the agreement must be consented to in 
writing by all parties. 

CM Kulpa-Eddy noted that the agree-
ment cites different effective dates for the 
original 2005 agreement with Metroland 
Developers. Mayor Calvo said that 
someone with fresh eyes and attention to 
detail should review the document for 
mistakes and inconsistencies before 
adoption. 

ReMax agreement update: Mayor 
Calvo said that the agreement with Larry 
Jarboe, the owner of the ReMax property 
in the 6300 block of Greenbelt Road, 
was revised to reflect the understanding 
that was reached at the April 16 work-
session. Section A-10 now provides that 
the Town has approval rights only for the 
first store-owner/tenant of 6321 Green-
belt Road, once Prince George's District 
Council has approved the needed 
change in zoning from CO to CSC. 
Thereafter Mr. Jarboe may sign tenants 
without the Town's input. Meanwhile, 
Dollar General has withdrawn its offer to 
open a store in that location, which will 
require further nominal changes to the 
agreement.  

Mayor Calvo related that he has medi-
ated another meeting between Mr. Jar-
boe and his tenant Mr. Cosker, the man-
ager of the Raleigh Inn regarding the 
settlement of an outstanding debt. It was 
agreed that Mr. Cosker would pay Mr. 
Jarboe $70,000 in outstanding rent to be 
paid in 2 installments. Mr. Cosker has 
made a down payment of $35,000. Ne-
gotiations on a schedule schedule for 
paying off the remaining sum are pro-
gressing. 

Sidewalk surveying: Mayor Calvo said 
that TA Murphy has received additional 
information on what it would cost to have 
different combinations of sidewalks sur-
veyed. TA Murphy said, when taking the 
earlier and more recent quotes together, 
the prices for surveying different combi-
nations of sidewalks is as follows: 

 Priority 1 sidewalks - $21,000 

(already approved) 

 Priority 2 sidewalks only - 

$26,600 

 Priority 3 sidewalks only - 

$26,000  

 Priority 1 & 2 sidewalks together 

- $37,000 

 Priority 1, 2 & 3 sidewalks to-

gether - $48,300 

W 
orksession 

May 7, 2012 

 

The meeting was called to 
order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor 
Calvo, Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Wilkinson, 
Councilmembers Ahrens, Dennison and 
Kulpa-Eddy. Also present were Town 
Administrator (TA) Murphy and Clerk 
Harper. 

1. Mayor 

Announcements: CM Ahrens said that 
the UMD shuttle bus he used this week 
had 18 other passengers on it. Many 
students and faculty residing in Berwyn 
Heights are now using it. 

Calendar: The June 4 worksession was 
rescheduled for June 11. 

Minutes: On a motion by MPT Wilkinson 
and second by CM Ahrens, the April 16 
worksession minutes were approved 5 to 
0. On a motion by CM Ahrens and sec-
ond by MPT Wilkinson, the April 23 
budget worksession minutes were ap-
proved 5 to 0. The April 11 Town meet-
ing were distributed for approval at the 
May Town meeting. 

Department reports: Mayor Calvo re-
ported that the opening of the Indian 
Creek playground went well and that the 
playground has since attracted a steady 
stream of visitors. Berwyn Heights Day 
came off without a hitch and was well 
attended. TA Murphy had great support 
in planning the parade from volunteer 
Kyle Snyder. Mayor Calvo noted that he 
met with most of the elected council-
members and directors since the election 
to talk about departmental assignments. 

CM Ahrens reported that he met with 
Code Director Solomon before taking his 
leave. Both felt they worked well to-
gether. CM Dennison thanked all volun-
teers who helped make this another won-
derful Berwyn Heights Day. MPT Wilkin-
son said Public Works was busy with 
preparations for Berwyn Heights Day and 
cleanup afterward. CM Kulpa-Eddy re-
ported that the source of the electrical 
problem at the Senior Center has been 
identified and the automatic door-
opening mechanism will be reactivated 
soon. 

Citizen Comments: Mayor Calvo re-
ceived many comments on Berwyn 
Heights Day and Indian Creek play-
ground, where parking and trash prob-
lems are occurring as a result of heavy 
use. Further, a Bucknell Terrace resident 
informed him about his unsuccessful 
attempt to get police service using the 
County non-emergency number. He 
needed assistance to have a car moved 
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The additional quotes show that survey-
ing each priority separately as a stand-
alone project would be substantially 
more expensive ($73,000) than survey-
ing them together ($48,300). Surveying 
all priorities together would save 
$24,000, while surveying priorities 1and 
2 together would save $10,000. No quote 
was obtained for doing priorities 2 and 3 
together. The difference in price between 
surveying priority 1, 2 and 3 as stand-
alone projects is due to the difference in 
linear feet surveyed in each group of 
sidewalks. Surveying is expected to take 
9 weeks for each group. A cost estimate 
for conceptual design was not obtained 
because the cost is dependent on the 
side of a street where sidewalks are pro-
posed to be installed. 

At 8:18, the Council took a 5-minute 
break. 

Mayor Calvo asked how soon the sur-
veying could start. He wants to get the 
project started, regardless of how the 
surveying is done. TA Murphy said that 
he will ask the contractor to get started 
as soon as possible once the Council 
has given the green light. He added that 
it would take 9 weeks to survey priority 1 
sidewalks; 11 weeks for priority 2; 11 
weeks for priority 3; 14 weeks for priority 
1 and 2 together; and 16 weeks for all 
together. A substantial amount of time 
will be needed just to compare the sur-
vey results with the land records on file. 
CM Kulpa-Eddy wondered if there are 
cost savings from site visits, even if pri-
orities 2 and 3 are done as stand-alone 
project. TA Murphy said that site visits 
would be repeated with each priority if 
they are stand-alone projects.  

MPT Wilkinson commented that, with 
approximately $128,000 in the public 
safety reserve fund, only a little over 1/3 
of the money would be spent on survey-
ing all three priorities together. He re-
mains in favor of surveying all priorities 
together because it would save $24,000 
and make it easier to move forward on 
the other streets in the future. CM Kulpa-
Eddy preferred to do priority 1 first to get 
an idea of how they are received by the 
residents. If there is a backlash, the re-
maining sidewalks would probably not be 
built. CM Ahrens agreed. CM Dennison 
said that she is for doing priority 1 side-
walks first because she wants to use 
some public safety money for purchasing 
backup generators at the Town Center. 

Mayor Calvo said that there is value in 
having surveys done for all the streets 
the Council has prioritized because the 
Town should know the boundaries of its 
rights of way. Further, the cost savings 
from doing all surveys together is sub-
stantial. On the downside, it pushes sur-

veying completion dates 2 months fur-
ther out, and would delay public hearings 
on conceptual design beyond this fall.  

MPT Wilkinson said he is baffled why the 
Council does not want to take advantage 
of $24,000 in savings from surveying all 
prioritized streets together. Those sur-
veys will be needed whenever priority 2 
and 3 sidewalks are considered. Further, 
he questioned whether two expensive 
backup generators are needed when 
only a few residents avail themselves of 
the emergency center service during 
power outages. CM Kulpa-Eddy said that 
the emergency center is used by Police 
and Public Works as well. MPT Wilkin-
son said that one backup generator serv-
ing the Town Administration Building 
would probably be sufficient for Town 
personnel. He doubted that a second 
generator to serve residents at the Town 
Center is a good investment. Current 
emergency plans call for residents to 
shelter in place for the first 3 days during 
a power outage. If there is a bigger 
emergency, the Town Center is not ade-
quate to serve all residents in any case.  

CM Kulpa-Eddy replied that an emer-
gency center set up and staffed by the 
Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-
paredness (NW/EP) is not intended to be 
a shelter that would serve large numbers 
of people for an extended period of time. 
However, it is useful as a heating or 
cooling center during a power outage 
and can help individual residents with 
charging up communication devices or 
keeping medicines or baby formula cool.  

Mayor Calvo asked whether any Coun-
cilmember has changed his or her mind 
as to whether to survey only priority 1 
sidewalks or all prioritized sidewalks 
together since they last voted on the 
matter. CMs Ahrens, Dennison and 
Kulpa-Eddy remained in favor of survey-
ing only priority 1 sidewalks to begin 
with. Mayor Calvo asked TA Murphy to 
start the surveying of priority 1 sidewalks 
forthwith. 

Comcast franchise needs assess-
ment: Mayor Calvo said that a public 
hearing was held at the April Town meet-
ing to get feedback from residents on 
which cable TV and other communica-
tion services they would like Comcast to 
offer in the future. No comments were 
made. However, the Council may want 
to state what the needs of the Town are 
with respect to Comcast services, which 
Clerk Harper would communicate to the 
Comcast negotiating team at a May 9 
meeting. The following items were identi-
fied: repairing audio problems  with 
broadcasts on the government access 
channel; à la Carte channel lineup; and 
better customer service. 

2. Public Works. Nothing was dis-
cussed. 

3. Administration 

Street light survey: CM Kulpa-Eddy 
reported that the NW/EP has produced a 
map that shows the dark areas in Ber-
wyn Heights and asked its members and 
the Police Department to prioritize them. 
The following areas were considered as 
most in need of additional lighting: 

 57th Avenue, 8900 block. Peo-

ple loiter in parked cars after 
dark. 

 56th Avenue at Indian Creek 

Park. People loiter in parked 
cars. 

 Bus stops at Pop's Park and at 

the Pontiac Street/63rd Avenue 
intersection 

 Footpath along west-side of 

Berwyn Heights Elementary 
School 

 High pedestrian traffic areas on 

Berwyn Road and Goucher 
Drive.  

 

Other dark areas identified by Council-
members include: 

 Pontiac Street/57th Avenue in-

tersection. A tree obscures the 
Pontiac Street side of the inter-
section. 

 Pontiac Street close to the 

school. 

 Pops Park. Youths loiter after 

dark. 

TA Murphy said that a new streetlight 
costs approximately $2,000, while up-
grading a streetlight costs $700. Mayor 
Calvo said that he would give top priority 
to the bus stops and the footpath. How-
ever, the footpath would likely be expen-
sive to illuminate, as there are no power 
lines. The problem at Pontiac Street/57th 
Avenue could possibly be improved by 
trimming the tree. TA Murphy suggested 
that the streetlight might be moved to the 
other side of 57

th
 Avenue to improve 

visibility at that intersection. Regarding 
the footpath, it may be better to install 
parking lot type fixtures rather than new 
Pepco poles with lights. Council agreed 
that the next steps are to get quotes from 
Pepco on the cost of installing the new 
fixtures, as well as quotes for trimming 
shrubs and trees that obscure lights. 

Nothing was discussed. under 4. Code 
Compliance and 5. Parks and Recrea-

tion. 
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6. Public Safety 

Indian Creek Park parking: Mayor 
Calvo said that the popularity of the new 
Indian Creek playground has created a 
parking problem and associated safety 
issues. When people park along the T-
ball field their cars are too close to the 
embankment and at risk of sliding or 
toppling down the slope. Police Chief 
Antolik and Public Works Director Cole-
man recommended installing a guardrail 
or pole barrier along the T-ball field to 
prevent such an accident. Another option 
is to make that stretch of 56th Avenue a 
'no parking' area. 

MPT Wilkinson proposed to pave the 
grassy area to the left (south) of the T 
ball field with pervious pavers and make 
it more suitable as a parking lot. Park 
users already use this area for parking. 
Pervious pavers would stabilize the soil 
and better support parked vehicles, while 
allowing water to soak into the ground 
and grass to grow. The Council agreed 
to look into installing rails and improving 
the parking area. For the interim, the 
Council voted 5 to 0 to make both sides 
of 56th Avenue along the T-Ball field a 'no 
parking' zone. 

8. Budget  

TA Murphy went over the latest changes 
in the FY 2013 budget. The Council ap-
proved spending $28,000 from surplus 
for Berwyn Heights' share to refurbish 
the Four Cities street sweeper. This re-
duces the surplus to $497,000. Health 
insurance premiums for the 3rd quarter 
went up by only 1.3%, bringing the ap-
propriation to within $591 of the intro-
duced FY 2013 budget. MPT Wilkinson 
moved and CM Ahrens seconded to 
move $591 from the fund balance to the 
health insurance appropriation. The mo-
tion passed 5 to 0, leaving a fund bal-
ance of $5,382. 

Mayor Calvo said that there are a num-
ber of smaller improvements that he can 
think of funding with the remaining 
money, such as additional trash and 
recycling containers at bus stops and 
parks, as well as parking improvements 
at Indian Creek Park. MPT Wilkinson 
proposed purchasing better signage for 
the entrances of Berwyn Heights along 
Edmonston Road and Greenbelt Road. 
CM Kulpa-Eddy preferred to spend 
money on pervious pavers to improve 
the Indian Creek Park parking lot. CM 
Ahrens moved and MPT Wilkinson sec-
onded to put the remaining $5,382 into 
the Public Works budget for beautifica-
tion projects. The motion passed 5 to 0. 
TA Murphy was instructed to obtain cost 
estimates for the referenced improve-
ments and come up with a proposal. 

9. Budget Amendment 

TA Murphy said that he has a first draft of 
the FY 2012 budget amendment to be 
introduced as Ordinance No. 159. How-
ever, at this point it shows only the En-
ergy Efficiency Conservation Block 
Grants (EECBG) from the State and 
County. He will have better numbers for 
the first worksession in June. Regarding 
the Seminole/Ruatan Street project ex-
penditures, he plans to show them under 
infrastructure reserve funds but will need 
to talk to the auditor about how it should 
be handled. Mayor Calvo said that the 
Town should have a reserve policy that 
would state, among other things, how 
expenditures from surplus should be 
presented.  

TA Murphy asked to make another 
change to the budget. He would like to 
purchase new energy-efficient T-8 light 
fixtures for the Town Center and LED 
light fixtures for the pedestrian bridge 
because Pepco has an offer to reimburse 
half the cost if the purchase is made be-
fore July 1. MPT Wilkinson moved, and 
CM Dennison seconded to appropriate 
$3,900 from surplus for the Town Center 
lights. The motion passed 5 to 0. MPT 
Wilkinson moved, and CM Dennison 
seconded to amend the motion to also 
appropriate $6,000 from the pedestrian 
bridge account for the pedestrian bridge 
lights. The motion passed 5 to 0. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:48 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

T 
own Meeting 

May 9, 2012 

 

The meeting was called to order 
at 8:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Calvo, 
Mayor Pro Tem (MPT) Wilkinson, CMs 
Ahrens, Dennison, and  Kulpa-Eddy, as 
well as CM-Elect Rose Almoguera. Also 
present were Town Administrator (TA) 
Murphy, Chief of Police Antolik, Treasurer 
Lape, Clerk Harper, Public Works Admin-
istrative Assistant Adrian Lockley and 
Crewman William Locke, Code Officer 
Charles Hall, Clerk of District Court Rep-
resentative James Wasserweir   and citi-
zens. 

Mayor Calvo led the Pledge of Alle-
giance. 

1. Hearings 

Ordinance No. 157 - FY 2013 Town 
Budget: Mayor Calvo opened the hear-
ing at 7:30 p.m. With no comments, he 
closed the hearing at 7:31 p.m. 

Ordinance No. 158 – FY 2013 Public 
Safety Taxing District Budget: Mayor 
Calvo opened the hearing at 7:31 p.m. 
With no comments, he closed the hear-
ing at 7:32 p.m. 

2. Minutes 

Clerk Harper read a summary of the April 
11 Town meeting minutes. On a motion 
by CM Ahrens and second by MPT Wil-
kinson, the minutes were approved 5 to 
0. 

3. Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Lape gave the Treasurer's 
report for the month of April. 

4. Mayor’s Report 

Mayor Calvo said that the last month was 
a very busy one for the Town Council. 
Berwyn Heights Day went smoothly, 
thanks to all the volunteers who helped 
and the weather holding up. The long-
awaited opening of the Indian Creek 
playground was fabulous and drew a lot 
of people. He thanked CM Dennison and 
resident Georgina Stark for their work in 
making this happen. Last Tuesday, he 
had the pleasure of announcing the win-
ner of this year's “If I Were Mayor” essay 
contest at Berwyn Heights Elementary 
School. Sean Brittan Powell wrote the 
winning essay on the need for a dog 
park. Another Berwyn Heights student, 
Ella Lannon, who attends Holy Re-
deemer Catholic School, won the County
-wide “If I Were Mayor Contest.” Both 
essays will be read at the next Town 
meeting. 

Mayor Calvo reported that he has re-
ceived many calls about a mangy fox 
that has been sighted  on the east side of 
the Town along Edmonston Road. The 
animal looks like a coyote because of the 
loss of fur caused by the mange but it 
does not appear to be aggressive. Resi-
dents nonetheless should keep a dis-
tance and not feed it. The Town is moni-
toring the situation. 

5. Unfinished Business 

Ordinance No. 157 - 2nd Reading & 
Adoption of FY 2013 Town Budget: 
Clerk Harper read the Ordinance. MPT 
Wilkinson moved to adopt it. CM Ahrens 
seconded. Mayor Calvo highlighted the 
important features of the FY 2013 
budget. The real property and personal 
property tax rates remain unchanged at 
48.6 cents, plus a 3 cents road tax, and 
$1.215, plus a 7.5 cents road tax. On the 
expenditure side, health insurance rates 
jumped up by 35%, with 15% of the in-
crease due to the Town's work force 
moving into a higher age bracket. How-
ever, the focus of the budget is on capital 
expenditures. They include purchases of 
new vehicles for the Code and Public 
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Works Departments and a $28,000 con-
tribution to rebuilding the shared Four 
Cities street sweeper. Further, the 
budget sets aside money to make much-
needed facility improvements: new roofs 
for the Administration and Public Works 
buildings, conversion of the media center 
on the first floor of the Town Center into 
a meeting room, as well as upgrades to 
the staircase leading to the second floor 
of the Town Center. At the last workses-
sion, leftover funds in the operating 
budget were set aside in the Public 
Works budget to purchase new trash 
and recycling containers for  installation 
around town, and to make parking along 
the Indian Creek playground safer.  

Mayor Calvo summed up that the Town's 
operating budget for FY 2013 is 
$2,501,000, plus $134,000 for capital 
projects financed from surplus. The 
available surplus went down from 
$610,000 in FY 2012 to $497,000 in FY 
2013. With no further comments, the 
Council voted 5 to 0 to approve the FY 
2013 Town budget. 

Ordinance No. 158 – 2nd Reading & 
Adoption of FY 2013 Public Safety 
Taxing District Budget: Clerk Harper 
read the Ordinance providing for the FY 
2013 Public Safety Taxing District 
(PSTD) budget. CM Ahrens moved to 
adopt it. MPT Wilkinson seconded. 
Mayor Calvo said this budget has re-
mained at much the same level for a 
number of years. The special taxing dis-
trict levies an additional 10 cents real 
property tax on the Berwyn Heights busi-
nesses and a 15 cents personal property 
tax. This raises $69,600, which funds 1 
Berwyn Heights police officer, Detective 
Unger. The FY 2013 budget also funds a 
new police vehicle costing $23,700 for 
PSTD officer. This leaves $16,000 in 
remaining surplus. 

Mayor Calvo noted that the Commercial 
District Management Authority (CDMA), 
which advises on the PSTD budget, met 
on May 1 to review the budget but had 
no quorum. However, all CDMA mem-
bers were reached for comments before 
this meeting and expressed their support 
for the budget. With no further com-
ments, the Council voted 5 to 0 to ap-
prove the FY 2013 PSTD budget 

6. New Business 

Ordinance No. 159 - 1st Reading & 
Introduction of FY 2012 Budget 
Amendments: Clerk Harper read the 
Ordinance. MPT Wilkinson moved to 
introduce it. CM Dennison seconded. 
Mayor Calvo explained that the budget 
amendment reconciles any changes in 
revenues or expenditures that have oc-
curred during the current fiscal year. At 
this time, the only amendments are for 2 

Energy Efficiency Conservation Grants 
received totaling $24,900. By June other 
changes will be reflected, including ex-
penditures for the Town Center hose 
tower repairs, paving of the Public Works 
yard and renovations of Seminole and 
Ruatan Streets, totaling over half a mil-
lion dollars. With no further comments, 
the Council voted 5 to 0 to introduce the 
FY 2012 budget amendments 

7. Recognitions 

Mayor Calvo recognized Public Works 
employee Bill (William) Locke for his long 
and dedicated service to the Town. In the 
14 years he worked for the Town, Mr. 
Locke rarely missed a day and did any 
job that needed to be done without com-
plaint. The Council is gratified that Mr. 
Locke will retire with a pension that pro-
vides him a dependable income for the 
rest of his life. He is only second em-
ployee to receive the benefit since the 
Town joined the Maryland State Pension 
System in 2006. MPT Wilkinson wished 
Mr. Locke well. He said that he was a 
hard worker, who could be relied upon to 
show up every day and do whatever 
needed to be done. Mr. Locke thanked 
the Council for their consideration. 

Mayor Calvo recognized Councilmember 
Richard Ahrens, who will step down from 
the Council tonight. Mr. Ahrens had 
served the Town in many volunteer posi-
tions before he stepped up to fill a va-
cancy on the Council in February 2009. 
He brought a thoughtful approach to the 
Council's deliberations and was always 
pleasant and respectful even when he 
disagreed on policy, such as the adoption 
of a noise ordinance. As head of the 
Code Department, he had an excellent 
relationship with Director Solomon. In his 
relations with residents, he was warm 
and inclusive. He reached out to the His-
panic and student communities, and to 
anyone who needed help. One of the 
achievements he takes pride in is his role 
in bringing the University of Maryland 
shuttle bus back to Town. As a former 
professor at the University, he recog-
nized the importance this service has to a 
significant portion of the community. 
Mayor Calvo especially appreciated Mr. 
Ahrens support with the SWAT legisla-
tion. He was the only resident besides 
himself to testify on the legislation in An-
napolis.  

CMs Kulpa-Eddy, Dennison and MPT 
Wilkinson also expressed their apprecia-
tion and wished CM Ahrens well. CM 
Ahrens said, during his tenure, he proba-
bly disagreed with every Councilmember 
at one time or another but nonetheless 
has remained friends with all. This is as it 
should be. Five adults working together 
on the Town Council for 3 years will have 

differences of opinion. But disagree-
ments do not have to become personal. 
CM Ahrens thanked the Council for their 
words of appreciation and the honor to 
serve the people of Berwyn Heights. 

8. Town Council Election Results 

Clerk Harper read the results of the May 
1 Town Council election. Of 1,989 regis-
tered voters 454 came out to vote. 
Cheye Calvo was re-elected Mayor with 
357 votes (79% of votes cast). James 
Wilkinson was re-elected Mayor Pro 
Tem with 213 votes (47%). Rose Almo-
guera was elected as a first-time Coun-
cilmember with 158 votes (35%). Patti 
Dennison was re-elected to the Council 
with 147 votes (32%). Jodie Kulpa-Eddy 
was re-elected to the Council with 128 
votes (28%). 

9. Swearing-in of the 45
th

 Town 

Council 

Representative of the Clerk of the Dis-
trict Court James Wassaweir congratu-
lated the Councilmembers on their elec-
tion. Clerk of the District Court Marilyn 
Bland had prior engagements and sent 
her best wishes. Mr. Wassaweir first 
swore in Mayor Calvo, then MPT Wilkin-
son and then Councilmembers Almo-
guera, Dennison and Kulpa-Eddy. 

10. Mayor's Remarks and Organiza-

tion of the Council 

Mayor Calvo said that the election sea-
son was exciting and energizing. Having 
talked mainly with other Councilmem-
bers and Town staff during his term in 
office, campaigning provided the oppor-
tunity to reconnect with voters and get a 
fresh understanding of what they are 
thinking. In Berwyn Heights, the most 
important prerogative of the Mayor is 
making departmental assignments. In 
this commission style of government, 
each Councilmember has a legislative 
and an executive function. In addition to 
making law and setting policy, a Council-
member also leads a Town department, 
which he or she represents on the Coun-
cil. He is pleased to announce that MPT 
Wilkinson will retain the important posi-
tion of Mayor Pro Tem and continue to 
head the Public Works Department. He 
himself will continue to lead the Police 
Department, where he had the pleasure 
to see and help Kenneth Antolik grow 
into the role of Police Chief. CM Denni-
son will remain as head of the Park & 
Recreation, Education & Civic Affairs 
Department, where she supports and 
coordinates the activities of the Town's 
clubs and committees. CM Kulpa-Eddy, 
who served as head of the Administra-
tion Department, has agreed to take on 
the Code Compliance Department, 
which has taken on added responsibili-
ties and staff in recent years. Finally, 
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newly-elected CM Almoguera will lead 
the Administration Department, which is 
a good place to learn about Town gov-
ernment. 

Mayor Calvo noted that the 45th Town 
Council will be first majority-female Coun-
cil in the long line of Councils that have 
served Berwyn Heights. As someone 
who studied history, he has endeavored 
to be mindful of the history and legacy of 
previous Councils in governing the Town, 
while preparing it for the future. Next 
year, the Town will face the challenge of 
another tri-ennial assessment, which will 
redefine the tax base. He looks forward 
to working with this Council to build on 
recent accomplishments. With the adop-
tion of the FY 2013 budget the ground-
work has been laid to invest in the 
Town's physical infrastructure. This in-
cludes: 

 Upgrades to Pop's Park; 

 Construction of a dog park; 

 Construction of priority 1side-
walks; 

 Improvement and renovation of 
Town facilities; 

 Modernizing IT infrastructure. 

Long term, the Council must think how to 
fund the renovation of its streets in the 
absence of reliable Highway User Reve-
nues from the State. A start was made 
with the adoption last year of a 3 cents 
road tax dedicated to street repairs. The 
Town also needs to continue to invest in 
its staff and recruit and train the next 
generation of leaders. Next year, TA Mur-
phy will retire and the Council will look for 
a new Town Administrator who is a good 
fit for Berwyn Heights. Further, Mayor 
Calvo hopes to build a better relationship 
with the County government. In particu-
lar, he would like the Town to by given 
more responsibility in enforcing County 
code in Berwyn Heights, an area where 
the work of the Department of Environ-
mental Resources (DER) has been lack-
ing. Lastly, the Town needs to do a better 
job of reaching out to new residents and 
integrating them into the community. He 
would like to develop a welcome packet 
that informs new residents about all the 
Town has to offer in terms of clubs and 
community activities, and a system 
where every new resident gets a visit and 
is invited to participate. 

11. Remarks of the Council  

MPT Wilkinson thanked his wife and fam-
ily for supporting his work on the Town 
Council. It helps that he heads the Public 
Works Department in explaining to his 
children why he is serving on Council: 
they understand that trash needs to be 
picked up and new recycling bins passed 

out. On the occasion of public service 
week, he thanked all those who choose 
a career as a public servant, including 
the Town staff and Councilmembers 
here tonight. MPT Wilkinson said that he 
is happy with the election outcome and 
proud that he helped energize the elec-
torate with a vigorous debate on side-
walks and pedestrian amenities. Voter 
turnout was up by nearly 30%. He con-
gratulated Mayor Calvo on his being re-
elected as Mayor and said that he is 
looking forward to working with the new 
Council.  

CM Rose Almoguera thanked the people 
who asked her to run for the Council and 
all the residents who voted for her. Serv-
ing on the Council was not something 
she had planned but considers it a great 
honor. She also thanked her husband, 
who agreed to support her and take on 
the role of babysitter when she attends 
meetings. She is looking forward to work 
with councilmembers and staff on the big 
and small matters that come up in run-
ning a Town. 

CM Dennison thanked her family for their 
continued support. She raised her chil-
dren here but did not run for the Council 
until her youngest were in high school. 
She is happy to again serve as head of 
the Parks & Recreation Department 
which puts her in touch with all the com-
munity organizations. 

CM Kulpa-Edddy thanked the Admini-
stration  Department for helping her get 
started in governing the Town. She be-
lieves that CM Almoguera will likewise 
benefit from heading this Department. 
She is looking forward to taking over as 
head of the Code Department, which will 
likely be more challenging. In a previous 
position of animal welfare inspector she 
learned that it can be difficult to enforce 
regulations some people may not under-
stand, much less appreciate. It can be 
fine line to enforce code without being 
heavy-handed. 

12. Citizens Discussion 

Ray Smith of Seminole Place congratu-
lated new and returning Councilmem-
bers on being elected. He also thanked 
Officer Roberson for his professional and 
caring manner when visiting the family 
and neighbors of John Owen, a Semi-
nole Place resident who passed away 
recently. Further, he asked what the 
status is on the recently repaved 6100 
block of Seminole Street, which has a 
very rough surface.  

Mayor Calvo said the short answer is 
that the County contractors used sub-
standard asphalt and performed sub-
standard work when renovating this 

street. The Town is working to get them 
to redo the job. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:54 p.m. 

 

Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 

 

 

DO YOU HAVE AN OUTSTANDING  

SPEED CAMERA TICKET ??? 

Please note, if you have an unpaid 
speed camera ticket from the last 6 
months, you are subject to an additional 
late fee and having your vehicle registra-
tion flagged.  

 $40.00 late fee applies if a speed 

camera ticket remains unpaid for 

more than 45 days from the date of 

issuance; 

 $40.00 flagging fee to re-register a 

flagged vehicle if a speed camera 

ticket remains unpaid for more than 

60 days from the date of issuance. 

 Late fee and Flagging fee are in 

addition to any processing fees 

charged by the MVA. 
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Please contact Rose Almoguera (ralmoguera@town.berwyn-heights.md.us) for more information and to 

be added to the group’s listserv. 
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Berwyn Heights  

Elementary School Gardens 
 

The BHES gardening group is looking for volunteers to help water the school garden during 
the hot summer weeks. The students planted a variety of vegetables and other edible plants 
which they intend to harvest in the fall. 

 

Please stop by and see the new Peace Garden that is starting to take shape. The flowers are in bloom and the 

scents of fresh herbs are enticing. 

 

Visit our Yahoo Group to become a member.  We always welcome interested people of all ages. You don't 
even have to know how to garden! It is a great way to learn and meet others from your community. http://
groups.yahoo.com/group/BHESgardens/ 
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NERI 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — Page 15 


“Celebrating 25 Years in Town” 

 The Senior Center is open from 10:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M., Monday through Friday.  Drop in and meet your 

neighbors.  Also check the boards for special activities.  Drop in to the Center, or attend the meeting, and 

find out what’s going on.  There is always something to do even if it is just getting together. 

July 3 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

July 4 Center Closed  

July 5 Game Night 7:00 P.M. 

July 10 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

July 11 Wii Open Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

July 12 Game Night 7:00 P.M. 

July 14 Potluck & Movie 5:00 P.M. 

July 17 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

July 18 Wii Open Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

July 19 Game Night 7:00 P.M. 

July 24 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

July 25 Wii Open Bowling 10:30 A.M. 

July 26 Game Night 7:00 P.M. 

July 28 Movie 2:00 P.M. 

July 31 Bingo 12:30 P.M. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO JULY ACTIVITIES 

July 1 Mary Lou Milstead 

July 9 Shirley Dewhirst 

July 10 Marian Bachir 

 Robert Luftman 

 Judy Montgomery 

July 12 Bob Kovalchik 

July 14 Mary Brocker 

July 19 Jack Hershman 
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Rooms for Rent: $450.00 - $500.00. 
Please call (301) 237-2829.  

House Cleaning: Berwyn Heights resi-
dent since 2000 - with 25 years profes-
sional house cleaning experience and 
takes pride in the work done looking for 
new clients. References in Town and out 
of town are available. Please give me a 
call and let me help tackle the house 
cleaning for you. Free estimates. Please 
call (301) 474-3024.  

Bookkeeping Services: Elite Book-
keeping offers payroll services, business 
registration, and translations. Se habla 
espanol. Visit elitebk.com. Contact Maria 
at maria@elitebk.com or at 240-898­
6438.  

Web Design: Cmd27.com offers web 
design and original photography for busi-
nesses or individuals. Please contact 
services@cmd27.com for a free consul-
tation.  

Catholic Homeschoolers: Surely we 
aren't the only Catholic home school 
family in Berwyn Heights! Call us and 
let's get together. Eric and Wendy, 301} 
345-8077.  

House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of Berwyn 
Heights.  Very reliable and reasonable 
rates.  Please call DJ at (301) 345-1746.  

Do you need an affordable daycare? 
Hi, my name is Carol and I would like to 
help you. I'm CPR certified and I have 
three children on my own. Give me a call 
if I'm the one you need. (301) 474-0963.  

STRESSED!!! Are you a Senior, a rela-
tive or friend of a Senior? Are you, or 
they, worried about staying home long-
term? If you'd  like some direction or 
assistance, without alienating your loved 
one, I CAN HELP YOU. Sealani Weiner, 
Geriatric Care Manager. Licensed Inde-
pendent Clinical Social Worker in MD & 
DC, Certified Care Manager AND Ber-

wyn Heights resident.  240-965-7274. 

Child Care:  Loving, licensed child care 
in BH, Monday thru Friday, 6:30 A.M. to 
5:30 P.M.  Call 301 (313) 9131. 

Computer Repair:  Having computer 
problems? Want files moved from an old 
computer to a new one? Flat rates 
cheaper than any store around. Call Ja-
son 301-919-9980. 

Most food & drugs we consume cause 
the diseases that “require” more drugs.  
Get the six lists to save you and Stop 
Being Sick.  SCOTT 301-325-8223. 

 

BULLETIN BOARD 

COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

Boys & Girls Club  

Soccer Commissioner: Tino Menjivar 
 301-614-8933 

Softball Commissioner (acting): Dave 
 Carter 301-441-2263 

Baseball Commissioner: Ronnie  

 Compton 301-345-2661 

Tee Ball Commissioner: Jim Hudson 
 301-982-2052 

Basketball Commissioner (acting):  

 Kristen Buker 240-965-7055 

Cheerleading Commissioner: Kristen 
 Buker 240-965-7055 

Ball Hockey Commissioner: Kevin  

 Conover 301-441-1569 

Track Commissioner: Jeff Osmond  

 301-474-2737 
 

Neighborhood Watch/Environmental 

Protection/CERT 

Co-Chair Ron Shane 240-965-7022  

Co-Chair Joan Hayden 301-474-5037 
 

Historical Committee 

 M. David Williams 301-345-6214 
 

Men’s League 

 Jim McGinnis 301-345-1223 

 

Playgroup 

 Rose Almoguera 301-446-2427 
 

Quilter’s Club 

  Lois Williams 301-345-6214 

 

Recreation Council 

 Trinity Tomsic 301-474-6350 
 

Seniors Club 

 Jean McConnell 301-345-6373  

 

 

Richard K. Gehring 

Home Improvements 

Remodeling & Repairs 

Carpentry — Drywall  

 Painting 

Serving Berwyn Heights 

For over 25 Years 

MHIC #84145  

Telephone 

301-441-1246 

Lawn mowing and trimming, yard rak-
ing and cleanup, basement cleanout, 
painting, plumbing, general handyman. 
Reasonable rates and flexible schedule. 
Call Phil at 202-718-8530. Berwyn 
Heights references available. 

Attention Seniors: Kind, compassionate 
Berwyn Heights resident available to go 
grocery shopping, run errands, etc. 
Please call Mary Ann at (301) 982-9295.  

Childcare: Miss Debbie, the Mary Pop-
pins childcare provider of 29 years in 
B.H. is ISO another family.  Will play, 
read, color, do puzzles but no heavy 
housework as your child is more impor-
tant.  Will also watch children on week-
ends and evenings. Call (301)345-7622. 

Need Computer help? Call RJ 240-602-
0815. Microsoft A+ Certified.  

Licensed Family Daycare:  Opening for 
infant to 12 years old.  Before and after 
care for BH Elementary School available. 
Vouchers are accepted.  Meals are pro-
vided.  Openings are Monday-Friday 
from 6 AM to 6 PM.  Please contact Ka-
runa at 301-345-2939. 

Tutor:  High school math, science, his-
tory and writing.  Please call 301-982-
9636. 

Need Help with Grass Cutting, Yard 
Work or Pet Sitting? Call Jeremy (16 
yrs) or Shane (15 yrs) at 301-474-2002. 

Free mulch delivery & more. Minimum 
10 bags. (240) 487-8941. 

For Sale by Owner.  Great 2 BR/2BA 
House for Sale in Berwyn Heights.  
Large eat-in kitchen, hardwood floors on 
main level, fully fenced yard, central a/c, 
off-street parking, large shaded back-
yard.  Located at 8511 58th Ave.  Please 
call Jennifer 301-674-0230. 

BH REPUBLICAN CLUB 

MEMBERS HONORED 
 

Congratulations to Lorraine Ryan and  
Maribel Avlonitis, who were awarded 
the 2012 Chairman’s Award by the 
Prince George's County Republican 
Party in May. 

The award is in recognition of Lorraine 
and Maribel organizing the first Republi-
can Precinct in the history of Prince 
George’s County right here in Berwyn 
Heights. The group meets once a 
month, usually on the last Monday, at 
the Senior Center and welcomes all 
residents to participate. 

For more information, check out the 
Berwyn Heights Republicans Webpage: 
www.npgcrc.com/pages/BHR.html 
Or email: gotv12@yahoo.com 

http://www.npgcrc.com/pages/BHR.html
mailto:gotv12@yahoo.com
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Pepco  
Smart Meter Installation 
 

Pepco sub-contractor Scope Services, 
Inc. is installing smart meters in Berwyn 
Heights through the end of 2012. This is 
part of a long-term investment to up-
grade the power grid. Scope Services 
workers wear blue shirts, khaki pants 
and photo ID, and drive white vans 
marked with Pepco and Scope Services 
logos. 

During the meter exchange, there may 
be a brief power interruption of 5 min-
utes or less. If you or a member of your 
household is currently registered in 
Pepco's Emergency Medical Program 
for customers with special medical 
needs, the meter installer will make per-
sonal contact prior to exchanging the 
meter. Or you can call Scope Services 
at (888) 226-8761 to make an appoint-
ment. If you wish to register for the pro-
gram, call Pepco at (202) 833-7500. 

If you have general questions about the 
installation, please call Pepco's cus-
tomer care center at (202) 833-7500, or 
visit the “Smart Grid” section on 
Pepco.com under “Our Energy Future.”  

BULLETIN ADVERTISING 

RATES 

TERM RESIDENT NON-RESIDENT 

EIGHTH (1/8) PAGE 

1 Month $30.00  $36.00  

6 Months $162.00  $192.00  

12 Months $230.00  $336.00  

QUARTER (1/4) PAGE 

1 Month $50.00  $72.00  

6 Months $270.00  $384.00  

12 Months $384.00  $672.00  

HALF (1/2) PAGE 

1 Month $100.00  $144.00  

6 Months $540.00  $768.00  

12 Months $768.00  $1,344.00  

FULL PAGE  

1 Month $200.00  $288.00  

6 Months $1,080.00  $1,536.00  

12 Months $1,536.00  $2,688.00  

      

MAINTENANCE OF ABANDONED OR 

VACANT  

RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY 

 

Town Council has instituted a program 
to address the growing concern of main-
tenance of abandoned or vacant prop-
erty. 

Enforcement:  When the Town deter-
mines that a property has been vacant 
for 15 consecutive days and the owner 
of record is unknown or the owner of 
record’s whereabouts is unknown, the 
Town, after making every effort to iden-
tity, locate and notify the owner of the 
maintenance violations, is authorized to 
enter upon the property to abate any and 
all violations, such as accumulation of 
garbage, litter or rubbish, high grass, 
overgrown bushes, shrubs and weeds, 
etc. 

Residents are urged to notify the Code 
Compliance Department at 301-513-
0331 or the Office of the Town Adminis-
trator at 301-474-5000 of properties be-
lieve to be abandoned or vacant needing 
maintenance. 

A best first impression sells buyers on a 
house they would like to buy and in a 
Town they would like to live in.  Help us 
help you. 
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HENRY’S 
Painting & Decorations, Inc.  

Interior & Exterior  

Custom Paint 

Drywall Repairs 

Plastering 

Power Washing 

Staining 

Wallpaper Removal 

Water Damage Repairs 

Top of line Primers and Paints 

EPA CERTIFIED 

BONDED & INSURED 

MHIC 129054 

FREE ESTIMATES 

 Please give us a call: 

 (301) 300-1347 or 

 (571) 245-8421 

 

SUPPORT OUR  

ADVERTISERS  

PG. 

As You Like It Heating and Air Conditioning LLC 20 

Cameron Brothers Home Improvements 20 

Cook’s Quality Lawn Care  14 

Richard K. Gehring Home Improvements 16 

Thomas A. Gentile,  
Attorney-at-Law 

 7 

Holy Redeemer 20 

Henry’s PaInting & Decorating 20 

Bob Neri, Century 21,  
Trademark Realty 

14 
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PTA 

Check out our BHES-PTA Website: 

BHESPTA.org 

Contact us at: 

Officers@BHESPTA.org 
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 nue. The driver was driving without a 
license. 

05/12/12 at 3:35 pm, Pfc. Krouse re-
sponded to the T-Mobile located at 8904 
Greenbelt Road for a report of theft from 
the store. A customer walked out with 
one of the 'HTC' cellular phone without 
paying for it. 

05/13/12 at 5:30 pm, Pfc. Roberson im-
pounded a 2006 Kawasaki Motorcycle 
from the location of 8200 blk of 55th Ave-
nue, for being unregistered. 

05/15/12 at 4:12 pm, Pfc. Ignowski re-
sponded to Lake Artemisia for a report of 
an injured child. On scene it was discov-
ered that a child was hit by a bicycle in-
side the park. M-NCPPC responded as 
well and assumed the investigation. 

05/16/12 at 1:00 pm, Det. Unger and Cpl. 
Bennett responded to the 8800 block of 
Edmonston Road for an intruder alarm 
call. On scene, they discovered that the 
front door of the house was kicked in. 
Later investigation revealed that an un-
known person removed a cell phone and 
coins from a piggy-bank. 

05/16/12 at 2:00 pm, Det. Unger, Cpl. 
Bennett and Chief Antolik responded to 
the 7600 block of Charlton Avenue for an 
intruder alarm call. Investigation revealed 
that an unknown person climbed through 
the rear bedroom window and removed 
several miscellaneous Jewelry from the 
house including a digital camera. While 
investigating the burglary, a resident in 
the 7300 block of Edmonston called 911 
claiming that an unknown person is at-
tempting to gain entry into her house. A 
description was given and a short time 
later the suspect was apprehended. On 
his person were all the items taken from 
the 7600 block of Charlton Avenue. The 
suspect was later identified as Travis 
Israel, a 22 Y/O, B/M, resident of Seat 
Pleasant, MD. Charges were filed on 
05/17/12 by Det. Unger to include 1st 
degree burglary, felony theft, malicious 
destruction of property and 3rd degree 
burglary. 

05/16/12 at 10:00 pm, Pfc. Ignowski con-
fronted several males in the area of the 
5600 block of Seminole Street being dis-
orderly. They were identified and told to 
stop loitering. 

05/19/12 at 6:00 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
impounded a 2005 Honda from the loca-
tion of 6000 block of Greenbelt Road for 
compulsory insurance violations. 

05/20/12 at 3:45 pm, Pfc. Krouse im-
pounded a 1996 Acura from the location 

of 6000 block of Pontiac Street for driver 
driving without a license. 

05/22/12 at 7:50 pm, Pfc. Ignowski re-
sponded to the 5500 block of Berwyn 
Road for a report of a theft of a bicycle 
taken from the Sport Park. Witness at 
the scene observed a young B/M about 
13 Y/O removing the bicycle. The bicycle 
is described as a 'Next' 20" boy’s bike. 

05/23/12 at 3:40 pm, Pfc. Ignowski re-
sponded to the 8800 block of Cunning-
ham Drive for a report of a telephone 
misuse. Victim, a 22 Y/O, W/M claims 
that he has been receiving threatening 
phone calls on his cell phone. 

05/23/12 at 11:55 pm, Pfc. Ignowski re-
sponded to the Beltway Gas Station lo-
cated at 5901 Greenbelt Road for a re-
port of a robbery. On scene, victim a 54 
Y/O, B/M cashier stated that two black 
males ran inside the store brandishing a 
handgun demanding money. During the 
incident one of the suspects hit the victim 
over the head with the handgun prior to 
fleeing the scene.  

BERWYN HEIGHTS POLICE BEAT 
 “Police Beat” includes crimes 
and accidents that occurred 
during the month of May 2012.  
It is not a complete listing of 
every crime and/or accident 

that occurred in the Town.  Incidents are 
listed from beginning of the month to the 
end of the month starting with the first 
report taken during the period within a 
specified category. 

05/01/12 at 7:00 am, Cpl. Bennett re-
sponded to the 8900 block of 5hth Ave-
nue for a report of damaged property. 
Victim discovered that the door to her 
2012 Nissan was dented. 

05/03/12 at 3:00 pm, a 41 Y/O, business 
owner came into the BHPD and reported 
that one of his employee have been 
withdrawing funds from his bank without 
his permission. Cpl. Bennett submitted a 
Fraud report and forwarded to the Inves-
tigative Services of the BHPD. 

05/05/12 at 7:23 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
impounded a 2010 Yukon truck from the 
location of 8200 block of 55th Avenue 
for driving on suspended license. 

05/06/12 at 9:40 am, Pfc. Krouse re-
sponded to the 6300 block of Seminole 
Street for a report of vandalism to a 
2012 VW. The back window was 
smashed out. 

05/07/12 at 4:20 pm, Pfc. Thompson 
responded to the 7700 block of Edmon-
ston Road for a report of vandalism to a 
2012 Toyota Truck and 2005 Mazda. 
Both vehicle’s tires were punctured. 

05/08/12 at 7:25 pm, Pfc. Ignowski ob-
served suspicious people sitting in a 
1990 Chevrolet in front of the Indian 
Creek Park. All occupants were identi-
fied; the driver was cited for failing to 
display a registration on demand and 
sent on way. 

05/09/12 at 9:00 am, a 23 Y/O, W/M 
came into the BHPD and wanted to re-
port a fraud. Cpl. Bennett submitted the 
report for him, but he later stated that he 
doesn't want to go to Court he just 
needed a police report for his bank. The 
case was closed and no other actions 
will be taken. 

05/09/12 at 2:30 pm, Pfc. Ignowski ap-
prehended a fugitive from justice from 
the location of 4900 block of Rhode Is-
land Avenue. Deshauntel Nixon a 39 Y/
O, B/M from Suitland, MD was wanted 
for jail able motor vehicle cases. 

05/11/12 at 7:15 am, Pfc. Roberson im-
pounded a 2000 Pontiac from the loca-
tion of Greenbelt Road and 60th Ave-

NON-EMERGENCY 

POLICE DISPATCH 

PHONE NUMBER 

301-352-1200 

Here is the Procedure 

for getting Berwyn 

Heights police officer 

response for non-emergency po-

lice service or assistance. 

1. Call 301-352-1200 (P.G. 

County Police).   

2. Give dispatcher your name, 

address where you are, a 

phone number where you can 

be reached, and explain why 

you need a police officer. 

3. Critically Important:  Tell the 

dispatcher that you want the 

on-duty Berwyn Heights police 

officer to contact you or to re-

spond. 

4. In an emergency, Call 911. 
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TOWN INFORMATION 

Town of Berwyn Heights Phone Nos. 
Emergency - Fire Rescue  .........................  9-1-1  

Police (Non-Emergency) …………………  (301) 352-1200  

Police Administrative Office  .....................  (301) 474-6554  

Code Compliance Department  ................  (301) 513-9331  

Public Works Department  .........................  (301) 474-6897  

          Email:  publicworks@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Fire Department  ........................................  (301) 474-7866  

Senior Center  ............................................  (301) 474-0018   

Community Center (Gym)  .........................  (301) 345-2808  

Town Office  ...............................................  (301) 474-5000  

         Office Hours: 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Call-A-Bus Reservations …………………. (301) 474-5000  

Maryland Relay Service (TTY)…………….    1(800) 735-2258  

Mayor and Council 
 

Cheye Calvo (301) 474-6350 ccalvo@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Mayor — Public Safety and Health 
 

James Wilkinson (301) 982-5152 jwilkinson@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Mayor Pro Tem — Department of Public Works     (please call before 8:30 p.m.) 
 

Rose Almoguera (301) 974-1777 ralmoguera@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Councilmember — Administration 
 

Patti Dennison (301) 404-2759 pdennison@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Councilmember — Parks and Recreation, Education and Civic Affairs 
 

Jodie Kulpa-Eddy (301) 345-1516  jkulpaeddy@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Councilmember — Code Compliance, Construction and Transportation 

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac…………… Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Fridays 

Heavy Trash Day: 

Weekly on Thursday for North of Pontiac 

Weekly on Friday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 

Wednesdays for the entire Town. 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 

FIOS channel 12 

 

Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

at 11:30 a.m. 

or call the Town Office 

to request a play time. 

Questions or advertising rates — call Administration Department at (301) 474-5000. 

Or email:  emurphy@town.berwyn-heights.md.us 

Submission deadline is the 15th of the month by 12:00 noon! 

Helen Van Doren, Design & Layout 

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  http://www.berwyn-heights.com 


